
THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE CLERK OF SUPERIOR COURT 

COÖS COUNTY 

PETIT JUROR REPORTING DATE AND INSTRUCTIONS 
May 2024 Jury Term 

 
YOU MUST REPORT TO THE COURTHOUSE FOR JURY SELECTION ON THE DATE LISTED BELOW 

 

You are eligible to serve on all trials scheduled to take place in Coös County Superior Court from May 7, 2024 
through June 28, 2024.  Specific trial dates will be provided to you at jury selection.  Service on one trial does 
not excuse you from serving on another trial.  You are required to report for jury selection on the following 
date: 

• Tuesday, May 7, 2024 – General Instructions and Jury Selection 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR JUROR SUMMONS AND A PICTURE ID WITH YOU TO JURY SELECTION 
 
The Superior Court has a policy on how jurors would dress for Court. The policy prohibits the wearing of torn 
clothing, cut-offs, shorts, tank tops, t-shirts, clothing with slogans or written expressions, or any other dress which 
the Court may determine to be inappropriate. 

PARKING: Parking is available in the public parking lot located on the left side of the building. Handicapped 
parking is located in front of the building near the main entrance. Jurors reporting for jury selection should enter 
the building through the main entrance.  If you are selected to serve on a case, you will be given instructions on 
where to park and how to enter the building. 

SECURITY: The Courthouse is a secure environment. Every person entering the Courthouse must pass through the 
metal detector. It is a class B felony to carry a firearm or other deadly weapon as defined in RSA 625:11, V in a 
courtroom or area used by a court. 

LUNCH: Jurors are on their own for lunch.  However, lunch is provided to jurors when a panel is deliberating on a 
case.  A refrigerator and microwave are available for jurors sitting on a panel to use.  Cold beverages are available 
for purchase. 

ATTENDANCE: If required by your employer, a bailiff will provide you with attendance verification at the conclusion 
of jury selection or trial. 

CONTACT: Be sure you list your current e-mail address in your online questionnaire so we can notify you of any 
changes in your service. If you have any questions, please call 1-855-212-1234, option 4 and ask to be transferred 
to the Jury Center. 

We strongly urge you to check your email prior to each scheduled appearance to confirm reporting dates and 
times. To avoid important emails from going to your junk folder, please add 
jurycenterdonotreply@courts.state.nh.us to your email contacts. 

INCLEMENT WEATHER: In some instances, the Court may close or be delayed due to inclement weather. In cases 
of inclement weather, you will receive a notification to the email and/or cell phone number provided on your 
questionnaire. 


